

Children and Young Person's Sub-group Meeting

Minutes

Meeting to be held on 14 September 2017 At 9 North Guildry Street, Elgin

Chair: Susan MacLaren Head of Integrated Children's Services

Present:

Kirstie Wallace Locality Wellbeing Officer (MC)
Emma Johnston Service Co-ordinator – Arrows
Iain MacDonald Children's Wellbeing Manager

Susan Thom Area Public Health Co-ordinator, NHS Susan Stronach Partnership Officer - GIRFEC (MC)

Paul Johnson Lead Officer – (MADP)

Apologies:

Tracey Gervaise Health and Wellbeing Lead (NHS)

Judy Robertson Childcare Team Manager

Lesley Wills Social Worker – Pregnancy & Early Years Substance Misuse

Lynsey Murray MIDAS Health Lead

Minutes:

Louise McKenzie Support Team Administrator

1. Welcome and Apologies

Susan welcomed everyone to the meeting.

2. Minutes of previous meeting and Matters Arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed.

Paul informed the group that George Flett, Aberlour Youth Point Moray is unable to attend meetings at present due to changes internally within the organisation. Paul has agreed to link in with Fabio Villani, TSI Moray regarding third sector representation.

Susan confirmed she has still to have a discussion with Police Scotland regarding membership from Police Scotland or the Community Safety Team at this meeting.

Paul will send confirmation to Iain MacDonald of the date the Family Support Worker post ends.

Kirstie is still waiting to receive statistics from Paul McCruden, Police Scotland.

Thanks were given to Susan Thom for initiating the CREW2000 training. Requests for this training have been huge. The training could have been filled twice over. Paul explained that when allocating places on the training course that he tried to ensure that each locality, people

working directly with children and areas where it is hard to get representation were given priority to make sure balance was achieved across all organisations.

It was agreed to review the evaluations following the training sessions with the possibility of putting on another one in this financial year.

3. Operation Avon Underspend

Paul received an early draft outline of how the 14k Operation Avon underspend money might be used by Children's Services to support the actions in the Children's Services Plan 2017-2020. Paul and Kirstie met and had a discussion about a business case for the money. There is still no business case as Kirstie does not have capacity at present to complete this piece of work. Since meeting with Kirstie, Willie came back to the MADP requesting to keep 5k to run Operation Avon to the end of this year.

The MADP are looking for a business case from both areas to be put forward for consideration.

Following discussions about gathering intelligence on young people, building capacity, extracting data from SEEMis etc it was agreed that lain, Emma and Susan Thom would link in together to produce a business case for the 14k underspend to be presented at the next MADP meeting. It was stressed that a senior representative be present at the MADP to add weight to a new proposal.

4. Support for Young People

There was an in depth discussion which warrants a further detailed discussion.

The proposal being submitted to the MADP could support future planning in this area.

5. AOCB

None.

6. Date of Next Meeting

Monday 20 November 2017, 10.00am in 9 North Guildry Street, Elgin